Mayor commended, Cassandra Riley who was the Coordinator for the Christmas Parade for doing a fantastic job in putting it together along with the town staff. He thanked her again for doing a great job. All in attendance agreed, with an Applause.

Councilwoman Linda Butler, indicated the Christmas Parade for Swansea was always on the 1st weekend in December.

Mayor Sanders, thanked the Cheerleaders of Swansea for participating in the Christmas Parade.

The Mayor, also shared, General Beagle told him they would have brought their Army Band. This is great information going forward.

WATER AND SEWER REPORT

Kevin Houser shared for the month of November and December 2019

- 31 Work Orders
- Sewer Back Ups
- Re reads customer complaining about bills going up (8 to 12)
- 2 Water main breaks on West 2nd
- I W Hutto 6-inch main break
- 2nd Monroe Avenue & Swansea Heights
- 6-inch Water main break small crack in line

Annual DHEC Report – (Kelsey) They checked SOP (Standard Operation Procedure) which included back flows at schools, businesses and convenience stores. They send water accountability, water loss and show sheet exercising Water Value. DHEC– Results was an (A)

STREET MAINTENANCE

Carlton Moore reported on his daily activities for the Town of Swansea for the month of November – December. He made 7.6 trips to the land fill the Christmas lights up and the Tree. He also included the seal was gone in the Town Fountain.

THE POLICE DEPARTMENT